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MEMORANDUM 
 

 

To:  Jewel White, County Attorney 

   Jill Silverboard, Deputy County Administrator 

 

From:  Merry Celeste, Division Director Purchasing & Risk Management 

 

Subject: County Attorney’s Office Quarterly Report for April 1, 2020 - through June 30, 2020 
on claims settled between $25,001 and $50,000 

                                     

Date:  July 6, 2020  

 

 

This is the Quarterly Report that is submitted to the Board of County Commissioners to be received and 
filed for informational purposes only.   

 

There was one (1) General Liability settlement(s) and no (0) Workers Compensation settlement(s) that 
fell within the quarter and they are as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Brian Pawlik   Claim #15-13001 Incident Date: 10-23-2015 

 

Mr. Pawlik alleged he tripped and fell on a raised sidewalk while he was running on Keene Road. Mr. 
Pawlik sustained a dislocation of the right 5th finger as well as neck and arm/shoulder pain.  Mr. 
Pawlik’s attorney made a demand for $190,000 at mediation and did not deviate from that amount.  
Plaintiff’s attorney eventually filed a proposal for settlement for $50,000 and the County negotiated a 
settlement for $45,500. 

 

 

 


